JUNE 2021 WOODLAWN PARK COUNCIL MEETING

The Woodlawn Park City Council met at City Hall on Monday, June 21, 2021. Present were: Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Greg Claypool, Tom Nunn, Ed Purcell, and Doug Watson. Also in attendance were: Chief Mike Koenig, Gloria Curran, Pat Merrick and Attorney Matt Carey. George Langford was absent.

Mayor Larry Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting began with The Pledge of Allegiance followed by a roll call of Council Members.

The Council reviewed the minutes for the May 2021 meeting. Mike Brown made a motion to accept the minutes and Doug Watson seconded the motion. All voted aye and the minutes were accepted.

Gloria Curran gave the Treasurer's Report for May 2021. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept the report and Mike Brown seconded the motion. All voted aye and the report was accepted.

Pat Merrick had nothing new to report this month.

Chief Koenig gave his report for May 2021. City Citations: 0, City Warnings: 12, State Citations: 0, All Assists: 20, Arrests: 0, Miscellaneous: 1, Reports 1. Gasoline \$174.94, Gallons: 61.777. Miscellaneous Expenses: \$68.20 for printing warning citations. The report was for 4244 Darbrook Road, someone used their ID for unemployment benefits.

Chief Koenig presented Larry with a commemorative wooden barrel top for his work during the pandemic.

Variance Requests: None

Resident's Comments: None

Old Business: Gloria Curran read Ordinance No. 1, Series 2021-2022. She also read Ordinance No. 2, Series 2021-2022. Tom Nunn Made a motion to accept both Ordinances, Mike Brown seconded the motion. All voted aye and the Ordinance were approved.

New Business: Pat Merrick read the First Reading of the Municipal Road and Coop Resolution. Tom Nunn made a motion for Gloria Curran to read Ordinance #3, Series 2020-2021. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept Ordinance #3, Series 2020-2021, Doug Watson seconded the motion. All voted aye and the Ordinance was accepted.

Mayor's Report:

Mayor Larry Lewis read a letter he received from a resident thanking the City Council for moving the Little Library from her yard to City Hall. She also asked about the banners at the entrances to Woodlawn Park. They are being ordered and will be replaced when they arrive.

There was a sink hole at 4312-4313 Alicent Road. The mayor has contacted MSD and is waiting to hear from them. Chief Koenig also reported a sink hole at Stivers Road and Stivers Court. MSD has been contacted about that also.

Larry was again hacked online and wanted to warn us to be aware of scammers on the internet.

City-wide Junk Pickup was Saturday, June 26, 2021.

There was another discussion about the use of 700 Beechwood Road. Larry has invited them to the next City Council Meeting.

Council Focus:

City Hall: Greg Claypool received a commendation from a resident for the Little Library. He thanked his wife Nancye for taking care of the books.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn reported that city banners will be ordered. They are \$125 ea. He is ordering 4-6 banners and they will be put through on next year's budget. He also got and estimate for the sidewalk issues in Orchid Place. It is also in the budget for next year.

New Moves/Rentals: Doug Watson reported the house at 4304 Kinloch closed on June 4, 2021. Two listings are under contract and there are no new AirB&B rentals.

Fence and Building Permits: Mike Brown issued Permit #160 to Renee Workman at 6887 Green Meadow Circle for a shed. Permit #161 was issued to Steven Johnson at 6804 Green Meadow Circle for a 6-foot fence. The Annual Yard Sale was a big hit!!

Drainage: George Langford sent the mayor his report: He called MSD on 5/18 about sidewalks, on 6/4 for drainage on GMC, and 6/4 for drainage on Stivers.

Community Activities: Ed Purcell reported that Woodlawn Park will have their annual Fourth of July Parade. It will start at Eline and proceed to the church and popsicles will be served at the end. The parade will be Saturday, July 3rd. He also discussed having a Food Truck Night and a Talent Show.

Tom Nunn made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mike Brown seconded the motion. All voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Merrick

7-19-2021

Pat Merrick, City Clerk

Larry Lewis, Mayor